Armfield Homeowners Association

Minutes of May 27, 2010 Annual Meeting
Board Members Present: Robert Shear, Greg Seiler, Steve Snyder, Tim Murray
Management:
Dan Gordon

Administrative:
1. Meeting began at 7:02 P.M.

2. The minutes for the May 28, 2009 annual meeting were read and unanimously approved.

3. Required quorum of 25% of the membership represented via proxy or in person was established.
2. The next Board meeting is scheduled for June 24, 2010 at Capital Property Management offices on Centreville Road.
Report of Officers:
1. President’s report: Rob Shear began speaking on the state of the community. He spoke on the special parking district-which had passed. Also spoke of winter storm damage and that we spend over $10K on tree removal. Members asked questions on speed bumps and “No Thru Traffic” signage.  
Report of Committees:

1. Pool committee: Pool opens 5/29/2010 at 11am.
2. Communications committee: Newsletter distributed quarterly. Yard sale scheduled for 6/12/2010.
Management Agent Report:

1. Dan Gordon discussed his efforts in the community.
Unfinished Business:

1. There was no unfinished business. 

New Business:

1. Delegate Rust spoke to the community. This year $77B state biannual budget. $126M cut for local education until NOVA delegates rose up to get it back. Different proposals for adding revenue for roads: offshore drilling, selling ABC stores, tolls on I-95.  Redistricting in 2011 for Census. NOVA to gain 4-5 seats.
2. Election was held.  No nominations from the floor. Ken Liu and Susan Hanson were each elected to 3 year terms on the Board.
3. Community member expressed asked when repairs will be made for Tennis courts.
Adjournment:

1. President Rob Shear adjourned the meeting at 9:00 P.M.
Minutes Approved: 
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